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2018/19 School Balances Information

1. Purpose of the Report
To update the Schools Forum regarding the latest 2018/19 information published by the 
Department for Education (DfE) regarding the revenue balances held by local authority 
maintained schools. There is no equivalent information published for academies, as 
academy balances are held and reported on by the Trust, not at individual school level. 

2. Recommendations
Schools Forum is asked to note the attached information. 

3. Background 
In October 2019 Schools Forum received a report that reported the aggregated surplus and 
deficit balances held by maintained schools, as at March 2019. No individual school data 
was published as part of the report, but it did highlight that overall balances held by 
maintained schools had stabilised, as opposed to the falls reported for 2016/17 and 2017/18.

In December each year, as part of their statistics on LA and School expenditure, the DfE 
publishes a range of information on expenditure by local authorities and schools on 
Education and wider Children and Young People’s services. The latest information 
published, including individual maintained school balances for the financial year 2018/19 is 
now available at the link below: 

https://www.gov.uk/government/statistics/la-and-school-expenditure-2018-to-2019-financial-year

4. Findings 
A range of information is covered including aggregated balances held at a LA level (Table 
11) and individual school (Table 12) basis. The summary local authority  (LA) level data from 
Northumberland and the other NE LAs is shown at Appendix A. Northumberland’s 135 
Schools are shown to have aggregated balance of £4.551 million, or an average of £33,712 
per school. The position has improved in comparison to 2017/18, in that the average has 
increased by £16,439 from £17,723 to £33,712 and Northumberland now has the 4th lowest 
average school balance of the 12 NE LAs, whereas in 2017/18 Northumberland was the 
lowest.

School Forum members may also recall this figure is higher than the £3.689 million reported 
to Schools Forum in October 2019. The £0.862 million difference is a result of the inclusion 
of Schools who academised or closed at any point during 2018/19 in the DfE list. 



Appendix B

What remains evident is that on average schools in Northumberland have:
 an average revenue balance some 69% lower than the national average, and 55% 

lower than the NE regions average balance.   
 31 (23%) of the 135 schools were in deficit as at 31 March 2019 compared to 

increasing regional and national averages of 15% and 11% respectively. 

In relation to both the average balances per school figure, it should be remembered that the 
larger number of smaller schools in Northumberland is a significant contributory factor to 
this. 

Bruce Parvin
Education and Skills Business Manager
06 January 2020
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For Northumberland at 31 March 2019, of the 135 reported above, this included the 6 Pele Trust Schools which academised Spring 2019, 9 Tyne Community 
Learning Trust Schools which academised Sept 2019, Hexham Priory Special School, which academised Sept 2018, and 3 schools which closed in July 2018
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